
 

 
Dear Friends of Morongo,   
 
Welcome to our eighth annual Morongo Newsletter as we continue living and sharing the 
burning of our lamp of wisdom!  
 

All members who have registered their email address will receive this Newsletter in March each 
year. Send your email address to register at our email address…  
melbournebellposthill@gmail.com  
 

 

Please contribute to this Newsletter 
 
Any interesting news from any former collegian or friend of Morongo is more than welcome. 
Send us any news about your lives since leaving school, dates for reunions, photos and reports 
from any reunion or gathering and obituaries for those that are no longer with us to 
melbournebellposthill@gmail.com  before December 31st 2023. 
  
We would also appreciate being informed of recently deceased old girls, or new contact details 
to keep our records up to date. 
 
 

This will be Marieta’s last Newsletter. If it is to continue, we need someone to volunteer 
to take it on. The gmail account is established as the source to send any news about 
former students. In February, the information sent during the year can be collected and 
put into the existing template or create a new one. The possibilities are endless. Marieta 
is prepared to support any interested person for the first year. Assistance producing the 
newsletter is also available.  
Please ring Marieta if you are possibly interested (03) 9802 7006 
 

 

DATES FOR YOUR 2023 DIARY 
 

 

Interschool Golf Challenge Tuesday March 21st  
 

The Women’s Inter School Golf Challenge Cup (the old Sun Cup) is to take place at 
Commonwealth Golf Club on 21st March 2023.   
 
Morongo has a team entered.  
 
The 2023 team members are; Prue Petroff, Sarah Lamb/ Fiona Miller and Amy Agar. 
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Annual Morongo Old Collegians High Tea 

at Kardinia International College 

Sunday April 2nd 2023    2.00 - 4.30pm 

  

A donation of $20 per person, for catering this event, would be appreciated at the door. 

In addition to the delicious High Tea, a tour of the College and group photo will be available. 
There will be assorted memorabilia to view, but more importantly, it is the opportunity to gather 
and reminisce with friends. We look forward to hosting you at this event.  

RSVP at the following link… …  https://forms.office.com/r/KiPNi2C2HK 

 

 

 

 

Goulburn Valley Luncheon - Sunday May 7th 2023 at 12.00pm 
 
The Goulburn Valley Members luncheon will go ahead on our long-standing date of the first 
Sunday in May. This year the luncheon will be held at the home of Merran Hall in Mansfield on 
Sunday 7th May 2023.  
 
An invitation will be emailed in April.  
 
For further enquiries contact; 
Sandra Macintyre on 0428 976 242, 57 976242 or nutcundera@bigpond.com 
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All Years Luncheon Reunion - Wednesday 17th May 2023 @ 11.30am   
 
Angliss Restaurant  
550 Little Lonsdale St. Melbourne  
 
Lunch will be a three-course meal which will include one glass of wine or soft drink and tea & 
coffee. The cost of the lunch is yet to be determined.  
 
Details and costs will be sent out in April, please email Elaine, Di or Marieta if you don’t 
receive notification. 
 
For more detail contact:   
Elaine Howden (Barber) 0413 800 841  elainehowden@bigpond.com 
Marieta Jones (0490 175 962) 
Di Trewenack (Hirst) 0418 390 384  diana@trewenack.com  
 
Payment can be made by:        
Direct transfer: Melbourne Bellpost Hill 
BSB 704 191 ACC: 255905 (please quote your name) 
 
Cheques can be made out to Melbourne Bell Post Hill and sent to Marieta Jones,  
35 Rob Roy Street, Glen Waverley  3150 
 

 

2023 Golf/Lunch Day at Barwon Heads Golf Club – Friday 20th October 
 
New players welcome, as are girls who would like to attend for lunch only. 
 
On the day the golfers will have an 8:00am shotgun start played in groups of four.  
For non-players and those wishing to organise a reunion, please be at the clubhouse by 
11:30am. 
 
Anyone interested in attending on the day for the first time (players or lunch only) please send 
an email to Jo Burton at jojburton@bigpond.com for return invitation and information. 
 
 

 

 

NEWS FROM 2022 & EARLY 2023 

 
 

William Angliss All Years Luncheon Reunion May 18th 2022 
 
Once again we found ourselves together to celebrate our special friendships started at 
Morongo. For many years we have been lucky to be able to meet at the William Angliss School 
which is very central, especially to all who come from Geelong on the train. 

 
Each year Angelina looks after us so well and nothing is too much trouble. The food is always 
delicious, expertly served by the students of the school and there is wine, soft drink, tea and 
coffee to enjoy. 
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This year our numbers were down but 22 of us were able to catch up, laugh and remember. 
There was a lot of talk!!  
 
Sandra Oriander (Stevens) gave us news of the forthcoming installation of a plaque which is to 
stand between two Morongo rose bushes outside the entrance to Mossgiel House, the 
girls boarding house. The plaque will give information about the history and grafting of the rose 
and we were happy to give Sandra a donation of $100.00 towards the cost of this plaque. 

 
Di Trewenack (Hirst) organised the name tags as well as providing the music and copies of the 
words of the School song for us all to sing to. 
Thank you to both Sandra and Di. 
Elaine Howden. 

 
Alison Griffiths (Grant 1956), Margaret McKay 
(Ganly 1956), Di Trewenack (Hirst 1956) 

 

 
Betty Harper (Grant 1957), Margie Smith 
(Lewis 1957) Jan Vibert (Agnew 1955) 

 
Enid Oscar (Baxter 1948) Heather McKenzie 
(Peden 1944) Marieta Jones (Moir 1953) 

 

 
Enid Oscar (Baxter 1948) Penny Daish (Rhonda 
Daish’s daughter) 

 

 

 
Evie McEwan (Jones 1956) Dia Trewenack 
(Hirst 1956) Jan Vibert (Agnew 1955) 

 
Janette Middleton (Potter 1956) Judy Noble 
(Heapes 1956) 

 
Janette Middleton (Potter 1956) Judy Noble 
(Heapes 1956) Evie McEwan (Jones 1956) 

 

 
Judy Noble (Heapes 1956) Elizabeth 
Worland (MacGolick 1958) Judy Hyde 
(Lucas 1958) 

 
Elizabeth Worland (MacGolick 1958) Judy 
Hyde (Lucas 1958) Sandra Oriander 
(Stevens 1956) 

 

 
Judy Hyde (Lucas 1958) Elizabeth Worland 
(MacGolick 1958) Margie Smith (Lewis 1957) Evie 
McEwan (Jones 1956) 

 

 
Margie Smith (Lewis 1957) Evie McEwan 
(Jones 1956) Betty Harper (Grant 1957) 
Alison Griffiths (Grant 1956), 

 
Marl Ryan (Metherall 1953) Faye Lee (Pope 
1953) Rhonda Daish (Goodwin 1953)  
Marieta Jones (Moir 1953) 



 

 
Marl Ryan (Metherall 1953) Rhonda Daish 
(Goodwin 1953) Faye Lee (Pope 1953) 

 

 

 
Rhonda Daish (Goodwin 1953) with 
daughter, Penny Daish 

 
Rhonda Daish (Goodwin 1953) Faye Lee 
(Pope 1953) Marl Ryan (Metherall 1953) 

 
    

 

 

2023 Morongo Rowing Regatta   

Saturday February 4th 
 
This year saw another successful Morongo Regatta being held on the 
Barwon River with1372 athletes competing over the course of the day.  
 
The weather was fine for the Year 10 girls for the morning session, 
however, as the day progressed the wind strengthened and 
challenged some of our less experienced year 9 rowers and 
coxswains.  
 
Due to the rain and flooding in Geelong towards the end of 2022, the 
Barwon River was closed to all clubs and schools, reopening in the 
lead up to Christmas. The Yarra was also closed for several weeks 
affecting many schools’ and clubs’ preparation in their lead up to the 
regatta season. Therefore, it was fantastic to see the Barwon looking 
at its best and the rowers once again being able to practice their craft 

and learn what racing is all about.  
 
It was pleasing to see that the winners of the Division One category were spread across 
several schools, demonstrating that at this stage of the season, there is healthy competition in 
the faster boats. 
 
The official winners were; 
Female School Single Scull Year 10 Division 1 -  Mercantile (C. Neil) 
Female school Double scull year 10 Division 1 -  Albert Park College 
Female School Quad Scull Year 10 Division 1 -  Loreto - Ballarat 
Female School Eight Year 10 Division 1 -  Geelong College 
Female School Single Scull Year 9 Division 1 - Mercantile (C. Neil) 
Female School Double Scull Year 9 Division 1 -  Korowa 
Female School Quad Scull Year 9 Division 1 -  Loreto – Ballarat and St Catherine’s Vic 
 
Lucy Pring (Elaine Howden’s daughter) 
 
Year 9 Rowing Coordinator 
The Geelong College 
 
 
 



 

Goulburn Valley Luncheon Sunday 1st May 20212 

 
On first Sunday of May, 2022, for the seventh time, fifteen enjoyed a delightful lunch which was 
held at Fairley Downs, the home of Heather Lloyd.  There were eleven apologies. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
L-R Standing; Lyn Jagoe (Nissan), Jeanie Guerin (Williamson), Jeanette Joseph (Dehnert), Barbara Ramage 
(Bradshaw), Margaret Parfitt (Armitage), Cathy Laird, Heather McMillan (McDonald), Merran Hall (Urquhart),  
L-R Seated;  Jen Currie (Bradshaw), Heather Lloyd (Laird), Glenys Thomas (Knight), Jan Hooper (Pope), Gwen Jensen 
(Bradshaw), Betty Thornton, Sandra Macintyre (Bufton) 
 

 

Golf / Lunch Day Reunion at Barwon Heads Golf Club 
 

The 9th Annual Golf/Lunch reunion was held on Friday October 21, 2022, at The Barwon Heads 
Golf Club. It was a very successful day with 38 golfers playing in a 4 Person Ambrose 
Competition. The weather was kind to the golfers and the course was in excellent condition. 
 
At 1pm, when the golfers had completed their competition, 
another 39 joined us for lunch and presentations. Guests were 
welcomed and whilst it was incredibly sad that Lyn Fraser was no 
longer with us, everyone was delighted to greet her two 
daughters, Sophie and Chloe (pictured at right) and hear about 
her dedication to running the event since 2012. 
 
There was a buzz in the room with old friends chatting and 

catching up with 
each other over a 
delicious lunch. It 
was a thrill to announce the winning team for 
2022 - Prue Petroff, Sarah Lamb, Fiona Miller, 
and Amy Agar who will represent Morongo in the 
Women's Inter-School Golf Challenge Cup to be 
held at Commonwealth Golf Club on 21st March 
2023.  
 

 



 
 
 

The ladies receiving their prizes and the Perpetual 
Trophy donated by Lyn Fraser 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lyn’s daughters, Sophie and Chloe presented 
the Closest to the Pin prize in honour of Lyn to 
Marg Bennett. 

 
Photos from lunch….. 
 

  

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Thank you to those who helped make the day a success. 
Friday October 20th is booked for the 2023 Golf Lunch Reunion.  
 
Please save the date and further details will be sent out in September.  
 
Other friends who would like to be on the data base need to forward email addresses to 
jojburton@bigpond.com 
 
Jo Burton 
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Morongo Lunch at Geelong College  
 

 
 
 

 

Report from the Ad Astra magazine regarding 
the Morongo lunch on 22nd October 2022 held at 
Geelong College. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Except from The Geelong College Ad Astra 
magazine December 2022 
 
 
 

 

 

Kardinia International College High Tea   

Sunday 20th November 2022 
  
The 100 ladies who attended the reunion High Tea had an enjoyable afternoon catching up, 
while having the opportunity to see the buildings, grounds and memorabilia, that have been 
preserved by the custodians of the site. 

  
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Boarding House 
 

                                                                   Honour Boards 
 



 

NEWS ABOUT US 
 
 

Ida Jean Bourke (Brewster 1941) 
 
Ida’s daughter, Claire Heinz (1970) has generously donated her mother’s Morongo School 
Blazer to Morongo Memorabilia (stored at Geelong College). 
 
Ida Jean Bourke (Brewster) attended Morongo from 1938-1942. She was a day girl for 2 years 
before becoming a border after her family moved to ‘GlenBrae’ in Donald. 
 
Her Blazer pocket was very impressive and included the following awards; 

• Red House Colours – Harris House R (running) 1942, S (swimming)1941, VII Basketball 
1941, IX Baseball 1941, IV Tennis 1942 

• HC Harris House Captain 

• BC Basketball Captain 1942 

• HH Head Prefect in Boarding House 1942 

• BB IX School Baseball colours 1941 1942 

• BB VII School Basketball colours 1941 1942 
 
 
 
 
All the trimming braid (black) should have been 
in gold silk thread but it wasn’t available during 
the war. 
Ida was a Junior Prefect in 1942 (Year 10) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Morongo 1982 Graduating Class Reunion. 

It had been 40 years since we finished Year 12 at Morongo in 1982 and it was time to reconnect 
and celebrate! 

The first challenge was to find all our contact details; not an easy task. The Geelong College 
had a list of girls who were in Year 10 in 1980 with mostly, old postal addresses. We decided to 
invite girls who were part of our cohort in Year 11 and 12 and so, we emailed, messaged, and 
asked parents, friends and anyone we could think of who might be able to help.                       



We wanted to make contact and reach out to ensure everyone was included and invited. We 
were a class of 60 and by the time we got to November, we had an email address, a mobile 
number or postal address for around 40 girls from our Year Group.  

Our invitations went to girls in Hong Kong, Sydney, Gold Coast, Perth, Adelaide and Los 
Angeles, as well as Melbourne, Geelong and many in regional Australia. 

The date chosen was 26th November, which was about the time we finished school in 1982 . . . 
with an early morning celebration on the banks of the Barwon River and then, we rode our bikes 
back up to Morongo wearing black garbage bags and gold headbands. 

Twenty-six girls attended the Reunion – which was fantastic – and we had a few adjustments on 
the day. Sadly, Di Weaver and Sam Levinson couldn’t make it at the last minute, but we were 
delighted by the arrival of Marguerite English. A photo list is included. 

Our big day began at The Geelong College with a guided tour of the Morongo Memorabilia in 
the Mossgiel Boarding House. Teacher, Amanda Jackman, led the tour and pointed out the pink 
Morongo Rose in the garden beds, flowering for the occasion. Lunch was at the Sawyers Arms 
Tavern which was walking distance and a perfect venue. We had the dining room and then, the 
courtyard to ourselves – which was lucky because we were noisy.  

We started the day with a welcome cocktail/mocktail then a feed-me menu of four entrée 
choices, five main course choices and two dessert choices. Two tables of thirteen meant we 
could swap spots after each course. 

Maz and Meg wrote trivia questions, Angie had found the MORONGO signage from our 30 Year 
Reunion and Maz also collated photos with Angie, Claire, Annie and Wendy for a rolling slide 
show. Lindy won the prize for answering the most questions and Liz McLean deserves special 
mention for knowing the name of the cross on the Morongo School emblem. 

The Tavern closed at 11pm and many of us were still there. We are planning to do it all again in 
five years - so our next Reunion will be in November 2027. 

 Annie McAllister 

 

 

 

Annie McAllister Michelle Sellick 



 

Angie Smart, Tracy Stewart & Chris Lyons 

 

Claire Matheson, Sandra Sprague & Fiona Anderson 

 

 

Elizabeth McLean, Belinda Richardson & Kate Dennis 

 

Julie Kirby & Amanda Schooneman 

 

 

Marion Williams, Wendy Hawkins & Elizabeth McLean 

 

Sharon Lamb & Simone Blenke 

 



 

           

           Tracey Stewart, Sarah Travaria & Sally Gonn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Great Expectations – Anne Hastie’s trip to Spain and Austria 
 
As an artist trained in the western tradition, I have spent many hours looking at images of 
European art in glossy books, and lately on the internet.  It is always very exciting to see the 
original works; paintings, prints, photographs and sculptures, in real life. But some questions 
come up for me in anticipation of engaging with ‘the real thing’.  How will I experience these 
pieces with which I already feel so familiar?  Where (country, museum, open space) does the 
art work reside and what is the immediate cultural context?  What will the surface of the work be 
like and how will it be lit?  What will the colours look like, especially in older works such as those 
created in the Middle Ages (altar pieces), compared to those which are (only) 500 years old 
(Renaissance period)? What about the scale - big - small - or blocked by people standing in 
front with mobile phones taking photos? 
 
Late last year I had the opportunity to travel to Spain and Austria.  I was based in Barcelona for 
three months in a studio apartment.  When not painting, I was out and about looking at art and 
architecture.  So much to see! 
 
I would like to give a few examples of how I responded to the questions I pose above.  My first 
anecdote is about the many altar pieces I saw in southern Spain, in Andalusia. I was quickly  



 
overwhelmed, by the numbers of altar pieces, by their size, beauty and pathos, but most of all 
by their vivid colours and beautiful surfaces. Pure vibrant reds and blues played off against vast 
tracts of gold; a lot of gold!  Hundreds of trained and very talented artists invested years of their 
lives producing powerful and moving religious art. Many items were very large. Photos in books 
have never done these pieces justice - they were far more beautiful in real life. 
 
My second anecdote regards a work by Flemish artist Pieter Bruegel the Elder, called the Tower 
of Babel (1563). I arrived on an overcast day in the forecourt of the Kunsthistorisches Museum 
in Vienna, a grand, palatial, pale grey marble building in which the painting is displayed.  As I 
prepared to enter the building I passed behind the ticket office to find a huge vinyl poster of the 
Bruegel image plastered over the rear of the portable booth. 
 
Excited at the thought of seeing this famous painting that has fascinated me for years, I 
wandered through this enormous museum containing many extraordinary and some very, very 
large paintings (metres wide and high) to eventually find Bruegel’s Tower of Babel in a corner, 
surrounded by people taking a closer look - because it is small!  Compared to the other works 
nearby, it seemed diminutive.  Never-the-less it is exquisitely beautiful.  What I did notice though 
is that reproductions of the painting did not capture its real colours. 
 

          Ticket booth outside museum 

 

 
Pieter Bruegel the Elder 

Tower of Babel (114h X 155w) 
 
Back in Spain, I have always enjoyed the creative genius and quirkiness of the Catalan architect 
Antoni Gaudi.  Barcelona has so many wonderful examples of houses, palaces and parks 
designed by Gaudi. Then there is his masterpiece, the Segrada Familia, which has been under 
construction since 1882. After over 100 years of construction the basilica is now nearing 
completion.  
 
On my last visit back in 2010, the interior was crammed with a labyrinth of complex scaffolding 
through which visitors were allowed quick passage. I traversed mesmerised, with my eyes cast 
upwards, marvelling at the height of the supports and the geometric detail that was being 
realised high above.  I loved it! 
 
The interior is now complete, beautiful, but such a different experience - formal, neat, planned 
and clever.  There is still work to do, mainly on the exterior.  I’m sure the locals would like to see 
the cranes gone and have the construction sounds cease, but my preference is to keep the 
building process going and for Gaudi’s dream to continue its wonderful journey of emergence. 



 
 

Completed interior of Segrada Familia 
 

Exterior Segrada Familia. 

 
I hope that there are several more opportunities in my life to reconcile images from books, to 
revisit memories from past encounters, and to engage with some of my favourite famous art 
works in real life.  
 
It is always such a special occasion to stand before such revered works - to see something we 
think we know, especially if it is a bit different to how we imagined it.” 
 
Anne Hastie (1970) 

 

 

Donation to Jane McGrath Foundation 
 
Any profit from our annual William Angliss Luncheons have been given to worthy charities.  
 
Our latest recipient was The Jane McGrath Foundation, which has provided support nurses 
nationally for women with breast cancer. A very worthy cause! 
 
In the past we have also made donations to;  

• The Kathy Freeman Foundation and  

• Neil Daniher’s FIGHT MND (Motor Neurone Disease) Foundation. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

VALE 
We are saddened to hear of the following deaths; 
 

 

Nola Davies (Longwell) 1953 
 

After leaving Morongo, Nola lived in flat in South Yarra, Melbourne where friends from Morongo 
spent many happy hours.  
 
She married John Davies in Geelong. They had 3 children; Andrew, Kym and Kyra. 
Later they moved to Biloela in Queensland to run a lucerne farm. Nola was running the local 
kindergarten. They sold the farm and moved out where John ran a piggery. Nola continued 
playing tennis and teaching until she retired. 
 
Nola and John built a two-storey holiday house in Yepoon, where John also built a Marina. They 
retired to Yepoon where a lift was added to the house as Nola couldn’t manage stairs. 
 

 

Bette English (Arnold) 1953 
24/07/1938 -17/10/2022 
 
Bette and her sister, Margaret, were boarders at Morongo for 
their final high school years. Bette was a Prefect and loved 
the life of a Boarder. 
During 1956-57 Bette studied Physical Education at 
Melbourne University with Pam Kemp (Lilburne). She 
completed her Diploma of Teaching at Melbourne Teachers’ 
College in 1958 before her first appointment at Hampton 
High School.  
 
She married Geoff English before moving to Merryn Park to 
farm sheep. Jeff and Bette had 3 children; Sally, Geoffrey 
and Steven. Bette took on the role of Book Keeper for the 
farm. 
Geoff and Bette retired to Kerang in 2004. After Geoff’s passing in 2009, Bette became involved 
in the local U3A. 
 
Bette’s health deteriorated during 2022 until her passing in October.  
Bette was a very proud Morongo Old Collegian and immensely enjoyed the reunions over many 
years. 
 

 

Shirley McNaughton (Burch) 1943 
Passed away in October 2022 
 

 

 Beverley Joan Joseph (Strong) 1957  
21/11/1941 – 13/02/2023 

 
Once you have met her you will never forget her 



Beverley started at Morongo as a boarder at the age of 12.  
She loved Sports, Arts and Crafts, and had a zest for life with a 
wicked sense of humour. 
 
From all accounts, there were many pranks in the Boarding House. 
When she left Morongo, she went to The Invergowrie to become a 
‘Lady’! Bev pursued many career paths including the Red Cross and 
Ansett Travel Administration, which inspired her many adventures and 
amazing overseas travels.  
 
She married Brian Joseph and had two children, Sally and Robert 
(Nobby) and was Grandmother to Meg, Anna and Elke. 
 
They lived in Brisbane on the River for many happy years and then moved to Northern New 
South Wales. Their most recent and last trip was to Delhi for a very colourful Family Wedding. 
Shortly after Christmas, terminal cancer was discovered and she died peacefully surrounded by 
her family.  
 
We will miss you, Bev, and your friendship and you will always keep the Old School Flame 
Burning. 
Virginia Anthony (née Profitt) 
 

 

 Jill O’Brien (Howden, Wylie)   
22/11/1939 - 18/02/2023 
 

Jill grew up in Point Lonsdale, firstly attending Point Lonsdale Primary School followed by 
Morongo where she was a day girl. She caught the bus to Geelong followed by the school bus 
to Bell Post Hill with her good friend Leslie de Visser (White) 
 
After leaving school, she trained as a dental nurse and met her first husband Geoff Wylie, a 
dentist, whilst working. They travelled extensively overseas before heading to Canada where 
Geoff completed post graduate study. Upon returning home they settled in Point Lonsdale and 
Geoff started a dental practice in Geelong. 
 
Sadly Geoff died at the age of 39 and Jill was left to raise 3 young children. This she did 
beautifully. She moved to Geelong where Serrin, Simon and Nicholas all attended secondary 
school at The Geelong College. 
 
Subsequently she met and married Lloyd O’Brien - another dentist and they moved to 
Melbourne where Lloyd had his practice. She settled into city life, expanding her interests to 
include patchworking, golf and volunteering as well as becoming a devoted Nanna to 11 
grandchildren.  
Her love of Point Lonsdale never waned and her great flare with interior design showed both in 
their Melbourne house and in her charming Point Lonsdale home. 
Jill was my sister-in-law but she was also a wonderful mother, a much loved aunt to my 5 
children and a great friend. Her strong belief in the value of family showed through over and 
over again. Serrin, Simon and Nicholas are all fine humans contributing to life and she was so 
proud of them. 
She was loyal, fun, adventurous, mischievous and loved the Geelong Cats. 
 
Thank you for being you. We will all miss you so much but what memories we have. 
Dear Jill. Fly high and free. 
 
Elaine Howden ( Barber) 



 

PLEASE SHARE OUR NEWSLETTER ……… 

 
Please share our Newsletter with all your friends who are connected with Morongo.  
 
If you know a former collegian without access to a computer or an email account please 
encourage them to enlist a partner, child or grandchild or even a neighbour to receive the 
Newsletter on their behalf. 
 
 

Morongo Memorabilia 
 
All of our precious memorabilia are stored in the Morongo Room at Mossgiel House. 
Mossgiel House is the girl’s boarding house at Geelong College in Noble Street.  
 
Any former Morongo girls wishing to borrow banners and/or flags for special reunions and 
functions may do so by making contact with Geelong College’s archivist, Caroline Stok.  
Allow a week to organise. 
 
Caroline Stok;  5226 3148   caroline.stok@geelongcollege.vic.edu.au  
 
 

 

  Contact Us … 
 

Faye Lee (Pope) 1954  
5956 8411 

PO Box 2241 Ventnor 3922 
Phillip Island 

Elaine Howden (Barber) 1952  
0413 800 841 

elainehowden@bigpond.com 
Melbourne contact 

Marieta Jones (Moir) 1953  
(03) 9802 7006 

melbournebellposthill@gmail.com 
Melbourne contact 

Elaine Howden (Barber) 1952  
0413 800 841 

elainehowden@bigpond.com 

William Angliss 
Luncheon organisers 

Diana Trewenack (Hirst) 1956  
0418 390 384 

diana@trewenack.com 

Marieta Jones (Moir) 1953  
(03) 9802 7006 

melbournebellposthill@gmail.com 

Sandra MacIntyre (Bufton) 1960  
0428 976 242 

nutcundera@bigpond.com 

Goulburn Valley Old 
Collegians contact 

Jo Burton (Tansley) 1967  
0439500150 

jojburton@bigpond.com 
Barwon Head Golf 

contact 
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